Department of Public Works

City Hall 730 Washington Avenue Racine, WI 53403 (262) 636-9121 - Public Works (262) 636-9166 - Engineering



John C. Rooney, P.E. Commissioner of Public Works/City Engineer

Ron J. Pritzlaff, P.E. Assistant Commissioner of Public Works

Ara P. Molitor, P.E. City Engineer

October 23, 2023

Alder. Mollie Jones, Chairperson Public Works and Services Committee Racine, WI

Dear Alder Jones:

On January 1, 2023 Waste Management began the sweeper material storage, transport, and disposal contract. The contract will expire on December 31, 2023. Given that the Department of Public Works will be in the transition plan another six months, the contract needs to be extended another six months. The proposed time extension does not include a cost increase. Waste Management is holding their price bid in the chart below.

2023 Sweeper Material Storage, Transport, and Disposal	
Contractor	Bid
Waste Management, Inc.	\$54,388.00
GFL Environmental, Inc.	\$102,900.00

Staff recommends that the six month contract extension be approved, holding the initial costs as bid.

Funding for this work is available in the following account:

Org-Obj 14006 52215 Waste Disposal: \$27,000.00

Sincerely,

Ron J. Pritzlaff, P.E. Assistant Commissioner of Public Works

Cc: Mayor Cory Mason
Paul Vornholt
Kathleen Fischer
John Rooney